Field trip to Tell Abraq, UAQ side on Friday, Nov 5, 2021
 
We will open our DNHG post-covid field trips season with a special treat for all archaeology fans. Our friends from the Italian Archaeological Mission in Umm al-Quwain, Michele Degli Esposti and Enrica Tagliamonte, invited us to visit current excavation works in Tell Abraq, UAQ side. 
(Those who joined the 2018 DNHG trip to Salut in Oman will remember Michele’s and Enrica’s endless energy and enthusiasm in making the past civilizations comprehensible to us amateurs).
 
Tell Abraq, located on the border between Sharjah and Umm Al Quwain, was originally on the coastline of the Arabian Gulf but changing sea levels have placed the remains of the city inland. It is a highly significant first and second millennium site with a remarkable stratigraphic sequence that is unparalleled thus far in the UAE. Excavation has revealed occupation from c 2500 BC to c 300 AD – offering insights into Bronze Age, Iron Age and Hellenistic/late Pre-Islamic societies.
Tell Abraq has been cited as being the "best preserved and largest prehistoric settlement in the Lower Gulf" and is thought to be one of the key locations of the area the Sumerians knew as 'Magan'.
 
In the past years we’ve had a few very successful trips to the Sharjah side of the site, while the UAQ side remained inactive. This will thus be an excellent opportunity to look ‘across the border’ and connect the two excavation works.
As a super special treat Michele promised to bring the findings and materials they unearthed this season; a first peek into what the recent excavations revealed about the site.
 
Field trip details:
 
This will be a half-day trip, starting at 9 am in UAQ.
The exact location will be sent to participants additionally.
 
What to bring:
-       Comfortable walking shoes with good grip
-       Hat, sunglasses and sun cream - please note that the area is not shaded.
-       Plenty of water – at least 1 liter of water/isotonic drinks per person 
 
The group is limited to a maximum of 20 people.
 
All DNHG trips are observing the current Covid protocols, so please make sure you comply:
-       Group will be limited to 20 pax  
-       All participants need to have vaccination proof or the proof of PCR test not older than 72 hrs
-       Masks are obligatory, outdoors and indoors, as well as in the cars if the passengers are not from the same household
-       Social distancing must be observed throughout the field trip

